Minutes of Regular Meeting
Mayor and Council

City of Fitzgerald, Georgia
November 9, 2020

6:00 pm

Mayor and Council of the City of Fitzgerald, Georgia, met in a Regular meeting in the City Hall
Council Chambers, located at 302 East Central Avenue, with Mayor Puckett presiding and with
Council members Brown, Griffin, S. Jefferson, J. Johnson, K. Johnson, Peavey, Roberts, and Webb
being present.

Minutes of October 12, 2020, Regular Council meeting were reviewed. Mayor Puckett enfertained
a motion for approval.

Motion; Webb

Second: Roberts

No discussion.

Roll Call Vote: 8 Yes, 0 No. Allin favor, motion approved.

A communication was read from the family of Charles L. Coney. Mayor Puckett mentioned he
was a former member of our council and very active on the council as well as in the community.
He will be missed.

Under reports of City Officers: Mayor Puckett noted the many activities on the calendar of events.
He also called attention fo the administrative report. With no discussion moved onto the reports
of standing committees.

Reports of standing committees was given by the respective chairperson.

Mayor Puckett called on City Attorney, Kyle Cook.
Mr. Cook presented the following Ordinance:

Ordinance 20-1560: An Ordinance to amend Chapter 17, “Motor Vehicles and Traffic” of
the Code of Ordinances of the City of Fitzgerald, Georgia, specifically Arficle |, “In General”
regarding the regulation of motorized carts and/or personal transportation vehicles.

Motion to dispense with full reading: Roberts

Second: Griffin

Mayor Puckett asked if there was any discussion and with none called for Roll Call Vote: 8 Yes, 0
No. Allin favor, motion approved.

Mayor Puckett asked for approval of 20-1560:

Motion: J. Johnson

Second: Webb

With no discussion: Roll Call Vote: 8 Yes, 0 No. All in favor, Motion approved.

Under new business: Mayor Puckett asked to appoint Earl Brown fo the Airport Commission.
Motion to accept: Webb

Second: J Johnson

With no discussion: Roll Call Vote: 8 Yes, 0 No. All in favor, Motion approved.



Mayor Puckett gave an update on the CC Hall committee. This committee was established to
find a way to honor our own CC Hall. The committee is comprised of Albert Webb, Bennie
Calloway, Sheila Jefferson, Dennis Jefferson, Jimmy Johnson, Earl Brown, Cam Jordan and Kevin
Johnson. The committee is considering an honorary naming of Monitor Drive in Mr. Hall’s honor
and also there will be a permanent display of his life and accomplishments at the Blue and Gray

Museum.

Mayor Puckett gave a brief update on the latest movie filming taking place here in Fitzgeraid. This
movie will be fimed completely here instead of moving part of the filming back to Canada. Our

current stars on site are Bruce Willis and Wayne Gretzky.

With there being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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